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Hanney 
Community 

Shop 
Mon to Sat - 9am to 5pm 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

Facebook 
See - and join! - the  

West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community  

Facebook page. 
 

Hanney News 
Be sure to read it, cover to 
cover, without fail, every 

month. It contains so much 
useful stuff it’s quite scary 

and is also the wittiest  
parish mag in Hanney!  

 
The Hanney 

 Website   
Visit the Hanney 

website regularly: 
www.thehanneys.org.uk 

Hanney Lottery 
July Winners:  

 £100 - Sandy Banwell 
£50 - Hazel Abraham 

  £25 -  Catherine Tysoe 
Not got a number yet or want 
to have additional numbers? 

Just call Hilary on 868590 

Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 

 
 
 
 

To book the Hall, the 
Committee Room, or the 

Olde Hanney Room, contact 
Nicky Kauert on 
07795 571558 

hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Submissions, Advertising and Charges 
To submit an article, letter or advert, please send it to the 
Editor, preferably by email to: hanneynews@gmail.com or via 
the box in the Hanney Community Shop by the 15th of the 
month for inclusion in the following month’s issue.  
 
Organisations are charged £12 pa for entry into the ‘Regular 
Events’ or ‘Clubs and Societies’ section, pages 26 and 27.  
Four line adverts in ‘Business Ads’  are charged at £2 per month 
or £20 per annum. Block ads are available for £5, £10 or £15 per 
month, £50, £100 or £150 per annum.  
Inserts – A5 only - are subject to a £15 delivery charge.  
Please contact me directly by phone or email to discuss your 
advertising requirements, or any other queries. 
 jimstagg@btinternet.com  - tel: 01235 867500 

Disclaimer 
Hanney News Association 
(HNA) and its members take 
no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News 
or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, 
opinion, information or advice. 
Neither does HNA warrant the 
work undertaken, services 
provided or advice given by 
any of its advertisers. The 
Editor reserves the right to 
alter, omit or hold  over copy 
to a future issue. All material is 
copyright. 

Hanney Community Association 
To find out more visit: 

 www.facebook.com/hanneycas          
twitter.com/HanneyCAs 

www.hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk  
or email  

itsyourvillage@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk 
To enquire about becoming a member  

membership@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk  

Final Thought:    
Politicians and nappies must be changed often and for the same reason - Mark Twain 
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Hanney News 

The A338 road bridge over the railway 

line at the Volunteer pub is now officially open. 
The ribbon was cut recently by Zoe Patrick, local 
councillor for Grove, and the sandwiches and 
victoria sponge cake were eagerly consumed by 
all the guests, me included. The coffee flowed - 
no sign of champagne - as  Robbie Burns, the 
Regional Director for Network Rail, assured us - sadly not in rhyme as one would expect 
from a gent with that name - that the decision to keep the old bridge open until the 
new one was built was a ‘novel’ approach and, though it has ‘cost us quite a bit more 
money’, he was glad they had decided to do it that way. The clearing of the 300 newts 
that lived on the site prior to construction also ramped up - ramp? bridge? I thought 

that was rather clever - the costs somewhat and delayed the job by 
approx. 12 months. My snaps show Zoe wielding her scissors and 
lots of people in very fetching orange outfits. They ate most of the 
cakes by the way. 

Did you know we’ve all been invited to participate in The Big Health and Care 
Conversation? That’s nice isn’t it? If we go to https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/
consult.ti/Bighealthandcare/consultationHome we can have our say on how healthcare 
is delivered in Oxfordshire. The consultation ends on the 12th Aug. 

Problems with our roads, streets, pavements? Potholes, overgrown 

bushes and trees, uneven surfaces, crumbling kerbs or road edges, broken or obscured 
road signs, piles of rubbish? Go to fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk to report it. 

Cheers!  

£1,800 raised at St James 
School Fete!! See page 4. 

The developer Barwood’s appeal 
against the Vale’s refusal to grant them planning 
permission for the 200 home on the corner of the 
A338 and Steventon Rd, opposite La Fontana, has 
been turned down by the Planning Inspectorate. 
Good shout Mr/Mrs/Ms  P.I. person and it now 
seems that the likelihood of a big development 
there is attracting the same odds as England 
winning the next World Cup! More on this in East 
Hanney Parish Council’s piece on page 7.  

mailto:jimstagg@btinternet.com
http://www.facebook.com/hanneycas
http://twitter.com/HanneyCAs
http://www.hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk/
mailto:itsyourvillage@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk
mailto:membership@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk
https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/consult.ti/Bighealthandcare/consultationHome
https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/consult.ti/Bighealthandcare/consultationHome
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Contact details for our political chums. 
Ed Vaizey MP -‘You can contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, SW1A 
0AA, 020 7219 6350 
or dicksonce@parliament.uk.  
Vale of White Horse District Council leader Matt Barber’s email and website addresses: 
councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk 
www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

Hanney News Global International. West Hanney HQ. Oxfordshire, UK. 
Editor - Jim Stagg 867500, jimstagg@btinternet.com.  

Treasurer - Chris French 868876,  chris-french@hotmail.co.uk 
Distributor - Paul Haines 868811, paul@hainesp.plus.com 

Well, what a busy month we’ve 
had. I’ve included some snaps 
from a few of the events that have kept us 
entertained, amused and informed, 
assuming you went to them of course! 
We’ve also had good news on the planning 
front, not only the refusal of Barwood’s 
appeal - see front page -  but also this from 
Matt Barber, informing us that the Vale 
planners are, I quote, ’... about to embark 
on a number of changes to improve 
procedures at Planning Committee 
meetings. These will ensure that the most 
significant planning applications get more 
time to be considered carefully by the 
committee and there will be more 
interaction between the committee and 
those speaking for or against an 
application. There will also be changes to 
the way planning proposals are dealt with 
before they reach the committee.’  
If you’ve ever been to one of these 
meetings you will have been, as I was, 
staggered by the massive unfairness of the 
procedure and the complete lack of any 
kind of democracy or transparency, so this 
is very good news indeed.  
Once again I’m happy to sing the praises of 
the Parish Councillors and everyone else 
who has worked tirelessly - and continues 
to do so - to ensure that our very special 

villages don’t end up as a mere 
suburb of the wild and wicked 

flesh-pots and hot beds of sin that is 
Wantage. I’m exaggerating that last bit 
slightly, just cos I’m in that kind of mood. 
For the first time ever in my encumbrance 
I have included a voucher (page 10) that 
will entitle you to a free drink at the Vale 
Museum, provided you buy a cake. Ok, it’s 
not life-changing, but still. The downside is 
you will have to cut it out of the mag, thus 
rendering your copy marginally less 
collectable to those who, in maybe 100 
years time, will be fascinated by items of 
historical English whimsy such as Hanney 
News, and avidly collect them for stupidly 
large sums of money. 
Now, did you spot last months deliberate 
mistake? Our sub-editor - since summarily 
dismissed by the way - urged you on the 
front page to consult page 23 for details of 
HannyFest, but oh dear, page 23, though it 
held many pearls and some lovely snaps, 
made no mention of the Fest, which was 
actually detailed on page 11, so apols all 
round, and rest assured, it won’t happen 
again...I hope anyway. 
Really pushed for space this month, so no 
more room for my further witterings...till 
next month my friends! 

Editorial 
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WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at CofE School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 868516, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. ww.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WILTS & BERKS CANAL TRUST/EAST VALE BRANCH First Wednesday in the month,  
Social Meeting at the Hanney British Legion 8pm. Details contact Brian Stovold on 763072 
wbct.org.uk 

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime, evening and 
weekend classes available please call Lisa on 07885635367, email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk 
or visit www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

HANNEY WI (WOMEN'S INSTITUTE) meet the second Thursday of the month  (not Aug) 7.30 - 
9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room. New members are welcome, contact Angela Morris Tel. 223245, 
Email: angie.m@ntlworld.com or Helen Evans 868542  

Regular Events 
HANNEY LITTLE RAINBOWS,  Activity and fun for 0 - 3 yr olds meet every Monday, 9.30 - 
11.30am. At the Village Hall Contact Hayley Aram for details 07900 696 921 

DANCING CLASS, Tuesdays, 3.30-4.30pm during term-time. Children from 31/2. Ballet, tap, 
acrobatic dancing, deportment. New pupils welcome. Nancy Becker on l.becker@virgin.net 

OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS CLASSES Mondays 6.15 - 7.15pm Legs, Bums & Tums at the British 
Legion; Thursdays 6.15 - 7.15pm. Pick and mix exercise at the British Legion. Call Lisa on 
07885635367 

YOGA (HATHA) – MIXED LEVEL at Hanney War Memorial Hall, Fridays 9.30-11am. £45 for 6 
sessions; £9 for drop-in. Ring Eleanor on 01865 863316 or email  
eleanorwadge@yahoo.co.uk to book or for more information. 

HANNEY CHAPEL. Every Sunday, Morning Service at 10.30 (and “Explorers” for children) - creche 
available. Evening Service at 6pm. All welcome. “Jumpstart” club for 6-10 year olds, Thurs 6pm. 
Friday Club for 10-15 year olds at 7.30pm, both in term time. Thursday Lunch & Listen first Thurs 
in month 10.30am. Contact Bob Pritchard on 868864. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 3+ year olds: Monday - Friday 9am – 2pm, For 2+ year olds: Mon - Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact 
Hanney Pre-School on 07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - chat and a raffle. 

MOBILE LIBRARY visits alternate Thursdays at West Hanney Bus Shelter, 1.30-1.50pm only. 

BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm.  Cash prizes.  All over 18 welcome 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm (term time only) at the Royal British Legion, East Hanney. 
Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more details please contact Pippa 
Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or at pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk  

mailto:dicksonce@parliament.uk
http://www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
mailto:angie.m@ntlworld.com
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
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Clubs and Societies 
HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Wednesdays 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

RBL WOMEN’S SECTION MEETINGS are held at 8.00pm on the second Monday of the month in 
the RBL 66 Club. New members very welcome. 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB New members welcome. Club sessions Sunday 10am onwards, Tuesday 
7pm - just turn up. For coaching adult or junior contact  andy.aitken@growingthegame.co.uk 
More information www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk or call 868261.   

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday. New members and visitors welcome, 
non-members £3. For further info ring Bill Orson 868859.  

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm 
until 9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details (868883). 

HANNEY GUIDES meet on Mondays 6.30 -8.00 during term time. All girls welcome, aged 10+, 
contact Sue Clark 765885. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in British Legion Hall 
from 6.00 - 7.30. RAINBOWS (5+) in Grove on Wednesday and Thursday. Further details and 
waiting lists: www.girlguiding.org.uk 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 for 
8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month at 9.30am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational                    
local cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Indoor nets available in March & April followed by outdoor training every 
Thursday evening throughout the summer from 6.15pm at the rec. League fixtures every 
Saturday, occasional friendly Sunday games & mid week T20. Contact: Secretary Jerry May 07714 
033651, or first XI captain Mark Tracey 07775 503169 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS meet every Thursday from 6.30pm till 7.30pm at the HWMH. £2 entry. 
Richard Anstis 07908 673367 for details, or just turn up!   

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk 
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Notices...what’s happening this month 

Sun 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th, Services at St James. See page 13 for full details. 

Sat 13th, White Horse Festival Ceilidh, Old Mill Hall, School Lane Grove. 7.30pm 

£9. Fun for all ages. www.whitehirsefolkfestival.co.uk Tel 07855 548512  

Sat 20th, Wantage and Grove Lions: Bingo at Grove Village Hall, doors open 6.45pm, 

eyes down at 7.30pm. Great Raffle. 

Sat 20th, RB Legion East Hanney, Live music with the amazing Saga Louts! 

 Sat 20th, Wantage and Grove Extravaganza. See May issue, page 23. 

………..and further ahead 

Fri 2nd Sept, Hanney Film Night, showing ‘Eddie the Eagle ‘. More details next 

month. (Is he any relation to Angela? - Ed) 

Fri 9th - Sun 11th Sept, Hanneyfest. Black Horse, East Hanney. Details next month. 

Sat 24th Sept: Michaelmas Fayre. See below. 

Full details on ALL the competitions is now available from the usual places or 
download www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk . 
NOW is the time to -  

 Clear out all the books, DVD’s, CD’s and sheet music  gathering dust (these can 
go boxed to Chris – 868375) 

 Sort out all those vases, ornaments, pictures and ‘bric-a-brac’ that you’re fed 
up with dusting (please box and contact Hilary – 07831 690524) 

 Get the children to sort out the games, puzzles and toys they no longer want 
for the Toy Stall (anyone like to volunteer to run this?) 

 Clear out your wardrobes – men’s and children’s wear as well as ladies 
clothing – and accessories are very welcome too (to arrange delivery 868552 
or  

 catriona.karney@gmail.com ) 

 And finally get ready to go on down to the ‘old camp fire’ (aka HWMH) and 
join the Wild West Feast for your supper (saves cooking and washing up) – 
tickets available from 15 August.   

Offers of help still needed please – for all queries, offers or anything else  
info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk or 868590 or 07831 690524. 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.whitehirsefolkfestival.co.uk/
http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
mailto:catriona.karney@gmail.com
mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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HANNEY PAROCHIAL CHARITIES  
Student Educational Awards - HPC is 
offering awards to young people in further 
education, who are under 25 on October 
1st 2016, and are residents of either East 
Hanney, West Hanney or Lyford.  The 
award may be used to help towards the 
cost of  books, particular equipment etc. 
The award is given annually so students 
need to  apply each year. 
To apply for an educational award please 
email the Charity at lbcousins@gmail.com 
requesting an application form.  The 
closing date for applications is 30th 
September 2016 and applications must 
have been received by the Clerk by that 
date in order to be eligible for an award. 
All requests for awards will be considered 
by the trustees of the charity during 
October and pay-outs will be made by 

October 31st.    
Hospital transport HPC is able to offer 
financial support to those who do not 
have independent means of transport and 
need assistance to attend hospital 
appointments. If you need help, please 
contact either Chris Surman ( West 
Hanney) Tel 868749,  email 
sandyandchris@btinternet.com ,or Kathy 
Rolfe (East Hanney) Tel 868341. 
Unexpected difficulties HPC holds some 
funds in reserve to help residents who 
may be experiencing short-term financial 
difficulties.  Please contact either of the 
above to enquire about possible support.  
Trustees of HPC – Robert Hodgson, Kathy 

Rolfe, Mavis Herman, Dulcie Parfoot, Chris 

Surman, Rick Huckstep, Rev John Durant, 

Lionel Cousins (Chairman)  

 

Big up thanks to the Hanney 
History Group, whose recent Heritage Walk 

afforded a fascinating insight into the history of 
our villages. Many villagers and a few dogs 
enjoyed a most entertaining morning that even 
had its surreal moments when two shiny cars full of American folk stopped and insisted 
on taking our photograph - all most odd - and I have no idea why.  
I do hope the History group organises some more of these splendid walks. The snaps 

show us gathered in a couple of the gardens that 
were part of the tour. Thanks to all the organisers, 
and especially to those who shared their pearls with 
us - step up Paul Sayers, Sue Tyser, Angela Cousins, 
Ann Fewins and Christine Ball. 

Fun at the St James School Fete recently - and a magnificent sum raised. Great 

fun, the weather kind-ish and a big fat ‘well done’ to all the organisers. My pic on the 
front page shows two of them, Hayley and Sarah - reckon they got the best job - 
serving...and sampling!... the beers, and the odd bottle of fizzy pop!  
This from Monica Bullen…’On behalf of 'Friends of St James' we would like to thank 
everybody who supported our Summer Samba Fete. We are delighted to announce that 
we made a total profit of £1,790.83. This is a fantastic result and all the money raised 
goes towards enhancing the learning of the children of St James'  
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Professional  
Window Cleaning/ 

Carpet Cleaning  
Service 

 
Also:  Gutter Clearance, 

Post/Pre-occupancy Cleans 
and Conservatory Valets 

 
For a thorough and reliable 

service call Tim 

Mobile:  07725 002777  

Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

 

Opening Hours 

Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 

Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 

 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 

www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

 

Take-away available 

Mondays 

Special Offer* 

 

Starter - onion bhaji 

or samosa 

 

Main - Chicken or 

Lamb Curry, Korma, 

Jalfrezi or Masalla 

 

Pint of Indian Beer or 

soft drink 

£11.95 

 

*This offer not valid 

on bank holidays. 

mailto:sandyandchris@btinternet.com
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Glovers 
Plumbing & Tiling 

 
      Bathrooms 

Wall & Floor Tiling 
Plumbing & Heating 
Property Maintenance 

 
Tel:  01235 763253 
Mobile:  07850 687903 

  

ARBOCAREARBOCARE  
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 0778 811 136 

FRESH FITNESS 
Personal Training, Pilates, 

Pre & Postnatal Fitness 
Friendly, Female, Personal 

Trainer 
To arrange an informal no 
obligation chat about your 

fitness requirements 
and how I may be able to help, 

please contact Claire: 
 07766 231 110 

 
fresh-fitness@outlook.com 

www.fresh-fitness.uk 
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mailto:fresh-fitness@outlook.com
http://www.fresh-fitness.uk/
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Councillors: Chairman: Jim Triffitt  868314  (Allotments) 
Vice Chairman: Stewart Scott  868503  (Neighbourhood Plan and Technical Issues) 

Paul Aram  868858  (Playground and Playing field) 
David Kirk  07740029059  (Neighbourhood Action Group) 

Judy Long  868425  (Footpaths) 
Stephen McKechnie  868823  (Village furniture and annual litter pick) 

Clerk: Guy Langton   867403  gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

East Hanney Parish Council  

www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org. 

The big news is that the Planning 
Inspectorate has rejected the appeal by 
Barwood against the rejection of their 
planning application for 200 houses to the 
east of the A338, south of Steventon Road. 
Nick Fagan, the Inspector concluded 
stating: “the above environmental harm 
would significantly and demonstrably 
outweigh the social and economic benefits 
of the proposed development when 
assessed against the policies in the NPPF 
taken as a whole.” The paperwork relating 
to this can be accessed through the Parish 
Council’s website (see below).                    

At its July meeting, the 
Parish Council agreed 
that a new cantilever 
swing would be 
purchased this year, 
see pic. Thanks to all of 
the younger residents 
for your suggestions at 
our Neighbourhood 
Plan Pizza evening - 
your input has made a 
difference!       

Additionally, the Council agreed to fund 
fencing to secure the playing fields from 
future unwanted incursions. Teams and 
groups that use the fields will be provided 
with the means to open a gate that will be 
in the fence. The start date of this work 
will be notified via the website, Facebook 

and Hanney News.                                  
Some residents have been having 
problems with the family of swans the 
village is lucky enough to have living and 
rearing young on the brook. To find the 
best course of action to keep the swans 
safe from unwanted attention from people 
and dogs, the PC sought advice from the 
recognised specialists, Swan Lifeline. They 
advised that temporarily cordoning off 
areas of the bank which are known access 
points for children and dogs is a sensible 
precaution during the time when the male 
becomes very territorial. This is for the 
protection of the swans, their cygnets, 
people and pets. Attacks on cygnets are 
now more prevalent than ever. Nothing 
will be done this year but at the start of 
the season next year the PC will seek 
advice and a visit from Swan Lifeline to 
establish the best course of action. 

East Hanney Parish Council meetings 
are open to the public and are held on 
the first Wednesday of each month at 
8pm. The agenda will be available to 
view on the notice board outside the 
Community Shop, on the website and 
on Facebook a week in advance.  

The next meetings are on 3rd 
August and 7th Sept. 2016 
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The Chinooks are a tribe of Native 

American Indians. In my younger days we 
called them Red Indians - no longer 
considered PC, apparently. Anyway, they 
lived in the Oregon and Washington State 
area of the Pacific North West of the USA 
and frankly, were a bit of a funny lot - into 
slavery and trying to give their babies flat 
heads as a sign of their status...all very 
strange. Hopefully for their neighbours, 
they weren't as noisy as the large twin 
engine U.S manufactured helicopters 
named after them. Several of these 
enormous beasts regularly fly over us, 
usually when I’m trying to catch a few well 
deserved afternoon zzzz’s! 
When I say over, I don’t mean high over - 
sometimes they barely skim the rooftops - 
and many folk consider them a bit of a 
pain. Apparently arrangements have been 
made to allow them to low-fly over and 
land on the large fields to the south west 
of Hanney towards Denchworth. This is 
even though the Chinook fleet of 6 
helicopters is based at RAF Benson, near 
Wallingford, having moved  there late last 
year. If you are somewhat vexed by this 
intrusion and feel the urge to complain, 

the RAF have a website - here’s the link:  
http://www.raf.mod.uk/RAFbenson/
flyinginfo/flyingcomplaints.cfm 
Alternatively, ring the MOD Low Flying 
Complaints and Enquiries team, available 
from Monday to Friday 8am to 4pm on 
01780 417558. Outside these hours an 
answerphone service is provided.  
Of course, on the other side of the 
proverbial coin, the crews flying these 
things are military personnel undergoing 
training. We will expect them to do the 
most difficult jobs if we send them into the 
theatres of war, and to show the kind of 
bravery and courage that most of us will 
never be called upon to demonstrate. 
They need practical training, including, 
obviously, low level flying, and they’ve got 
to do it somewhere.  
To end on a thought-provoking note...a 
chap I know was a helicopter pilot for the 
military in Afghanistan - pretty stressful 
stuff - flying in, under fire, to pick up 
wounded troops from the front line. I said 
that it must have been awful hearing these 
poor young soldiers screaming in pain. ‘Oh 
no’ he replied ‘that was good - if they were 
screaming, at least they were still alive.’ 

OVENBLITZ 
OVENBLITZ CLEAN ANY 

OVEN, HOB, EXTRACTOR, 
MICROWAVE OR BBQ 
Using non-caustic and  

non-toxic products  
in your home -  

Prices start from £35 for a  
single oven – please call  

Peter Earnshaw 
07749 597627 

ovenblitz@googlemail.com 
www.ovenblitz.co.uk 

mailto:ovenblitz@googlemail.com
http://www.ovenblitz.co.uk
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 

Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - 
Brakes - Suspension - MOT. 

Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and 
delivery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone 

and give us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 

BERKELEY 
EXECUTIVE CARS 

07775 647790 
 

Chauffeur Driven Air  
Conditioned Vehicles, 

Airport Transfers, Door to 
Door Service, Special Occa-
sions, Friendly Professional 
Service, Reliability Assured, 

Nights Out, Personal Driver for 
a Day, Week or Weekend. 

Call now  to book your 
reservation with this local 

company.  

The Winter Lane footpath…. 
the story so far. Bellway the developers 
built a 13 property housing estate in the 
field at the back of my house. They sold all 
the properties without too much trouble 
and most have now been occupied for 
nearly a year. One of the requirements 
placed upon Bellway was that they would 
construct a proper footpath down the 
west side of Winter Lane, where currently 
none exists. For a variety of reasons - not 
always their fault - they have not done 
this, and each month I pester them and 

the Oxfordshire County Council Highways 
Dept. for an update on this relatively 
minor job. You may recall previous 
chapters in this long running saga. The 
latest delay is due to the need for the Land 
Drainage Authority to give their approval 
for the ditch strengthening work that is 
needed before the footpath can be built. 
This in turn requires an ecological survey 
to be undertaken first, I assume to 
ascertain that there are no hippos or 
crocodiles living in it. I am bewildered by 
the beaurocracy, but will continue to 
pester and keep you posted. 
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West Hanney Parish Council 
 
 

Members of the Parish Council together with the International reporter (and Editor) of 
Hanney News, attended the official opening of the new Grove Railway Bridge on 
Monday 4th July. Sensibly, the road was not closed again for the event but a ribbon was 
symbolically cut alongside the Bridge to formerly mark the opening. At least we are 
now spared the intolerable amount of traffic through our villages during the weekend 
closures!  Having said that we were warned that there will be closures whilst they 
dismantle the old Bridge, which at the moment is scheduled for October. We are sure 
there will be more news on this event elsewhere in this month's issue. 
 
Further discussions have taken place with Oxfordshire County Council regarding the 
cutting of grass areas around our village. The amount offered by the County is quite 
frankly derisory and therefore at present the grass verges will be cut by OCC once a 
year only. 
 
Most of us cut the verges outside our property and all we can do is to ask those who 
don't, to consider helping us out. If there are any volunteers willing to help keep other 
unkempt areas in the village in check  then please contact any member of the PC. Your 
help would be really appreciated. 
 
In conjunction with East Hanney Parish Council plans are underway to secure the sports 
field with gates and bollards. It is a pity that this has become necessary due to recent 
incursions onto the field. 
 
At the time of writing we still have no further news on the outstanding planning 
applications, although a date for the Planning Committee Meeting to decide on the 
School Road development should be imminent. 
 

Next Meeting - Tuesday 16th August - 7.30pm - St. James the Great 
 
 
Chris Surman (Chairman) 868749  Edward Wilkinson  867316 
Kay Sayers (Cllr & Clerk) 868146  Trevor Brettell        868459 
Graham Garner   868684 

Chris Surman (Chairman) 868749 Edward Wilkinson 867316 
Kay Sayers (Cllr. & Clerk) 868146 Trevor Brettell 868459 

Graham Garner 868684 
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Need help with your 
computer? 
 - learn new skills and gain                    
confidence at your pace 
 - set up a new PC, tablet, 
router or printer  
 - fix problems with viruses, 
updates, internet, email 
 

Call Meryl on  
07794 656607 
Your Computer Tutor 
 
info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk 

Reproduced by kind permission of  PRIVATE EYE 
magazine/Ed McHenry 
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Alan Turner  
Carpet Cleaner 

 

Fabulous Free  
Spotter 

(& free refills with 
every clean) 

 

Tel: 
07878 601150 

 

discos for all occasions 
www.cgevents.co.uk 

email: info@cgevents.co.uk 
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DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. 

Extensions/alterations/

maintenance/home improve-

ments /plastering/dry lining/

driveways/patios/paths/ roofing/

groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           
01235 767078. 

 
www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  

 
STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email: 

mils68@aol.com 

HAZEL LEE 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Interior & Exterior 
 

Local and Reliable 
 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel: 07866 509 683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 

If you need help to keep your house tidy 
please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 

 

References available 

Cleaning 

Ironing 

07771 391209 

Kilbey & Clarke 

Estate Practitioners  
 
* Wills & Will storage 
* Lasting Power Of Attorney 
* Protected Property Trust 
* Probate 
* Funeral Plans 
 
 

Local, friendly, Professional. Home visits to suit you 

Nigel Kilbey Aff SWW    07734051258 

  01235 868266 

kilbeyandclarke@btinternet.com 

 9 

 

M&J DIDCOCK  
INDEPENDENT  

FUNERAL  
SERVICE 

15-17 Park Road, Didcot, 
OX11 8QL 

 
24 hour personal service 

Private chapel of rest 
Tel: 01235 510292 

Email: enquiries@ 
didcotfunerladirectors.co.uk 

www.didcotfuneraldirectors.co.uk 

Ron Walters 
Electrical 

 
All types of electrical 

work undertaken 
including Part P 

 
Tel:    01235 868875 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

 THE PLOUGH   
01235 868909 

 

Mon - Fri: 12 Noon - 2.30pm, 5.30pm - 
11pm 

Sat and Sun:  12 Noon -11pm 
 

Pensioner's lunch every Thursday, and many other events. For full 

details visit our website regularly. 

 

www.plough-west-hanney.co.uk  

mailto:hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:kilbeyandclarke@btinternet.com
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Voluntary Booking 
Secretary  

 
required for Hanney 

Village Hall 
 

Please contact our 
chairperson Graham 

Garner on  
graham.garner@sky.com 
or 07970 503931 for full 

details. 

Dear Editor 
In spite of no bridge, the weather and the football tournament, we managed to raise 
£1648 in aid of Cancer Research. 
Many thanks to all our loyal supporters and of course all our family and friends who 
always help to make it a successful event. We couldn’t manage without you. 
Our next planned event is the Xmas Bazaar on 19th November, I know it seems a long 
way off but we are already taking bookings for tables, so if any groups would like to join 
us on the day to raise money for their own charities please contact Kath on 868527. 
Once again many thanks for your support. 
Kath, Dulcie, Marion, Lyn.  Hanney Fundraisers for CRUK 

 

Letter 

This from Joanna Brettell… I am the West Hanney Footpath warden and am 

required to give an update on our paths twice a year, to an area co-ordinator. I have 
already reported back on the state of footpath 402/6 - that’s the one that runs from 
the top end of Winter Lane, westward , past the newish development off Rectory Farm 
Close. Though it is overgrown, I am only required - and able - to do light maintenance 
using secateurs .  
WE NEED TO WALK THE FOOTPATHS, then the grass and weeds will not grow. Please 
keep letting me know of any problems on the footpaths of West Hanney. I will report 
them and if small, sort them! Email Joanna.Brettell@Btopenworld.com  

Here’s a snap from the recent St James Church BBQ 
held in the beautiful garden of Philberds Manor. I also 
want to mention the Gardening Club’s travelling 
Summer party.. a tad chilly, but no matter, a good 
time had by one and all. Meantime, the Hanney 
Community Association organised a CPR/Defibrillator 
training session. Feedback suggested it was found to 
be very useful by all who attended, and there may be 
another in the autumn. If you fancy coming along, ring 
or email me soonest. My contact details on page 2. 

 19 
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance 
Repairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

Mark J Heyes 
Building & Property 

Maintenance 

Tel: (01235) 869012 
Mob: 07887 507083 

 

 
Carpentry, Kitchens, 

Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General  

Maintenance  

F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  
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From the Headteacher….As the 

school year draws to a close I thought I 
would write a few words about my first 
few terms at St James. 
There have been many changes in the past 
few months with more to come over the 
course of the summer holidays. The 
redecoration programme is continuing 
apace with classrooms being repainted 
and revamped with new notice boards and 
lockers for 
children’s 
possessions. 
Wellie racks have 
appeared outside 
some classrooms 
to enable us to  
use the field all 
year round but 
keep the school 
relatively free of 
mud! The addition 
of a music cupboard in the hall has meant 
that the instruments are now safely stored 
away and no longer likely to trip you as 
you pass through. 
Over the summer holidays four new 
classrooms are being put in place, 
hopefully to be ready at the start of 2017. 
This means that the school is growing and 
we will have five classes in September to 
accommodate the extra children. 
Whilst all this is happening we have, of 
course, been continuing to provide the 
children with a variety of exciting 
opportunities to enhance their learning.  
Carnival Day saw a colourful display of 
costumes and masks, a treat of Samba 
drumming and an opportunity for parents 
to see some of the work the children have 
been doing over the course of the term. 
Sports Morning allowed the children to 
take part in a wide variety of athletic 

activities in a competitive environment. 
Bronze, Silver and Gold medals were worn 
with pride by the successful athletes.  
Other sporting events have included quad 
kids athletics for children in Key Stage 1, 
Years 3 and 4 and years 5 and 6. In all 
events we were the highest placed small 
school. In the area cricket competition the 
St James team won their way through to 
the final. We also took part in the area tri-

golf tournament 
for the first time 
ever. Throughout 
all of the 
tournaments and 
festivals I have 
taken the 
children of St 
James to, they 
have conducted 
themselves with 
fantastic 
sportsmanship 

and are always a credit to the school and 
their parents. 
Older children in school enjoyed a fun 
packed but exhausting long weekend in 
the beautiful setting of Kilve Court in 
Somerset. Long days spent abseiling, 
walking, mountain biking and stream 
walking – mostly in the rain, but also with 
a smile on their faces. 
I have thoroughly enjoyed my first terms 

at St James and the welcome I received 

has been so positive. I am excited by the 

developments that are happening and am 

looking forward to the new academic year 

when we will welcome four new members 

of teaching staff and many new children. 

Now it is time for a rest to make sure we 

all have the energy needed for all the 

excitement. Janice Peacock - Headteacher. 

Photo by Philippa Kendall 
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Dear Friends. 
I am really looking forward to next month when the Rev Alec Gill will begin his 
ministry among us as the Associate Vicar. His licensing service is on 8 Septem-
ber at St John’s Grove to which you are very welcome to come.  He will be 
working in all the parishes of the Vale benefice, but living in Hanney Vicarage 
with his wife and four children. The Oxford Diocese have initially agreed to 
create a study in part of the garage; until then, the Vicarage will not a place of 
work but only their home. However, I am sure that you will welcome them with 
your customary friendliness into the Hanney villages. 
Alec will oversee the work among Young People in the Benefice and regularly 
take an assembly at St James Hanney Primary School as well as being a 
Governor.   
Look out for him introducing himself in the next Hanney News ~ in the 
meantime, I hope you have a wonderful summer. As that lovely verse in Psalm 
23 says the Lord “refreshes my soul and guides me along the paths of righteous-
ness for his name’s sake.”   May you have the opportunity for rest and 
refreshment this summer. 
God bless 
John  

Enjoy cycling?  Or walking?  The beautiful village scenes of Oxfordshire?     
Why not spend a few hours one day combining these?   And at the same time 
raise a little money to help OHCT continue to give Grants to restore and 
maintain some of the most beautiful stained glass, wall paintings and buildings 
in the county.   
50% of what you raise will come back to Hanney – either to help St James or 
shared with a community organisation (a new pilot scheme) – for more 
information – Hilary – hilary.a.hall@gmail.com  868590 or www.ohct.org.uk   
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 More Business Ads 
 

PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by Grimebust-
ers, your local specialists.  The latest wet or dry 
methods.  Free estimates. (01235) 555533 or 
(01865) 726983. 

FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 01865 
392866 Internal & External Decorators. References 
available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 

JEM CHIMNEY SWEEPING No fuss, no mess, no 
problem  (01865) 772996 or (01865) 400244 

.‘LOFTY’ can fit a loft ladder to put your loft safely 
within reach. 10-year manufacturer’s guarantee. 
Aluminium. British made.  Tel: LOFTY / Pete 
Whittington, Ab. 848681 / 07780 600818 for a 
quote 

MARK J HEYES BUILDING & PROPERTY MAINTE-
NANCE.  Carpentry, Kitchens, Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General Maintenance.  Tel: 869012, mobile 
07887 507083. 

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS, Doors, Patio Doors, 
Conservatories & uPVC Fascias/ Cladding. High 
standard, local tradesman. Repairs/insurance work. 
Tel: Ian Vickers, Wantage Vale Windows, 867167. 

SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. Gates 
made to measure, trees lopped, gravel shingle deliv-
ered. For free quote call Shaun, 867352. 

VALE PEST CONTROL  for rats, mice, wasps nests 
etc. Competitive prices.  Call Arthur 01235 768343 
or 07882 978530 

WINDOW CLEANER. Reliable. All the year round. If 
interested, tel: 762397. 

SERVICES 

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to set 
up a wireless router or extend your network? Call 
Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 755637. 

DOG WALKING / PET SITTING Do you need some-
one to walk your dog or look after your pets? If so, 
please call Martin on 07757 692253 for your friend-
ly local pet service. 

IF KEEPING YOUR BOOKS and completing your VAT 
return is stopping you from running your business, 
confidential help is at hand. Also typing services, 
incl. Audio. Tel: Jo Pepler, 07799 620299. 

BABYSITTING 01235 869100. Reliable 16-year-old 
Headington schoolgirl living in East Hanney. Any day 
of the week except Tuesday. £7 per hour.  
 
BABYSITTING Sensible babysitter available in East 
and West Hanney, has completed babysitting course 
with Oxford College of First Aid in Oct 2015. £5 per 
hr. References available. 869074  
 
ANDREW ALDER ASSOCIATES planning Supervisors, 
fully detailed drawings, all Local Approvals obtained, 
site support & project management.  Phone 763742 
for a free consultation. 

mailto:hilary.a.hall@gmail.com
http://www.ohct.org.uk
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 Business Ads - £2 per month or £20 per annum  

 

FOOD  

DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - Thur 
8:30am - 7pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 5pm, Sun 
10 -  4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, sausages & 
burgers.  Free range chicken, beef and lamb.     
Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 

JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us take 
care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion 
Buffets, Childrens parties, Funerals.  Tel: 07812 
370796 for more details. 

GARDENING 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES  maintenance, 
landscaping, tree and hedge work.  Courteous, 
friendly, knowledgeable.  Free estimates, no VAT. 
01235 848163 /  07796 532356 

GARDEN DESIGN: for practical friendly advice and 
ideas, concept plans, planting schemes and con-
struction monitoring, tel: Mary Ann Le May.  
850523. www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
 
LAWNMOWERS & GARDEN MACHINERY Services 
and Repairs. Tel: 762397 
 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 571682 (Wantage) Also plant sales 
www.Rachel-the-Gardener.co.uk 

TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; 
fruit tree pruning. Local, professional arborist. 
01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 

HEALTH & BEAUTY 

FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL.  Treatment and 
management of: corns, verrucas, callus, skin and 
nail conditions and a complimentary massage. 
Home visits. Anita Elsley 01235 771238 or 
07969256149 

EPIL PRO PAINLESS EFFECTIVE HAIR REMOVAL  No 
needles, no scarring.  The results are amazing.  Tel: 
Denise 767670, / 07779 403488. 

BEAUTY & MASSAGE Waxing, massage, Academie 
facials, manicure, pedicure, lash & brow tints, elec-
trolysis, aromatherapy, wedding makeup.          
Denise ITEC, BABTAC, 767670 

PILATES - YOGA range of classes at Manor Farm 
Marcham, over 10 years experience of teaching 
Pilates. also offers sessions on reformer and studio 
equipment.andrea@innerstrengthpilates.co.uk 
07939 523083 

TREAT YOURSELF NAILS by KATE - I am qualified in 
CND Shellac, UV cured nail polish. For more infor-
mation please call on 07970984014 or visit my page  
https://www.facebook.com/treatyourselfkate/  
 

MISC. 

ASTI EQUESTRIAN  01367 710288 www.asti-
equestrian.co.uk Situated between Denchworth and 
Goosey. On-line store, saddlery shop open 7 days. 
Riding lessons from age 3. Grass  & DIY livery. 

MOTORING 

MOTOVATION Car servicing and repairs for all 
makes of vehicle, car and light commercial.  Free 
collection and delivery in Hanneys. Call Brad Davey 
on 867455. 

ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based,     Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn in 
air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & dis-
counts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 

ORCHARD MOTOR COMPANY – USED CAR SALES  
Cars bought for cash.  Call Paul Francis on 07976 
919475 . www.orchardmotorcompany.com 

MUSIC 

LOCAL BAND - “THE BACK 4”. Pop and rock classics 
from the 1950s to today. Parties, weddings, etc. Call 
Brian on 869100 or brian.parsons@hotmail.co.uk 

MUSIC TEACHERS REQUIRED MUSIC LESSONS 
offered.  All standards and ages. 07835 635650 
www.nathansnotes.info 
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Have you ever wondered what happens at an Open the Book story? Would you like to 
take part in one of our stories? Now is your big chance to find out. We are planning to 
have Open the Book Story and Craft Mornings at St James Church in Hanney on 
Tuesday mornings during the summer holiday. Each session will last about an hour, 
starting at 10.45am. We practise and then tell a story, with parts for adults and 
children, the children make some craft – often being props or costumes for the story 
followed by a drink and cake. This event is for children with an accompanying adult.  
(PS. you don’t have to take part if you would rather just watch but we guarantee your 
children will love it). 
Please come along and join us - first session starts on Tuesday 26th July but you can join 

in anytime to suit your holiday plans. If you want to know more, or join our team of 

volunteers please contact Sue Clark by email or phone. (01235 765885 or an-

drewclark945@btinternet.com). More posts on the West Hanney and East Hanney 

Community site on Facebook. 

  OPEN THE BOOK HOLIDAY TIME. 

CRAFT MORNINGS IN HANNEY 

Tuesdays 26 July, 2 August, 16 August, 23 August 

SERVICES in AUGUST  - Sundays at 9.30am 
     

7th Revd George Moody, 14th Revd Paul Gooding, 21st Canon Robert 
Teare, 28th The Vicar                SERVICE on 14th at 10.00am 
 
There is  NO Tuesday Eucharist during August, however you might like 
to come and join in one of our Open the Book sessions starting at 10.45 
instead. 
 
Vicar :    Revd John Durant  : 766484                            vicar@valebenefice.org.uk 
Curate :   Revd George Moody : 771479  curate@valebenefice.org.uk  
Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri) 771479                               office@valebenefice.org.uk 
 
Church Wardens : 
Stuart Cakebread 868590                   cakebread@btinternet.org.uk 
Chris Reason  868375                       chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com 

http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:andrea@innerstrengthpilates.co.uk
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
http://www.nathansnotes.info/
mailto:andrewclark945@btinternet.com
mailto:andrewclark945@btinternet.com
mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:curate@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:cakebread@btinternet.org.uk
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‘The Smugglers of 
Mousehole’ 

 
We have some very talented folk in our 
villages, and one of them...step up Alan 
Sanders-Clarke of East Hanney... has 
written a book entitled ’The Smugglers of 
Mousehole’.  
It’s a tale in which two young girls are 
‘transported back in time, straight into the 
thick of a magical adventure’. 
The story is based in Mousehole, a village 
and fishing port in Cornwall, about 2.5 
miles south of Penzance. 
It’s a place that is very familiar to Alan and 
his family; in fact they own the actual       
cottage that features in the tale.  
The story is aimed at children aged 10+ 
and is a cracking good yarn...and not just 
for kids. Some splendid illustrations by a 
very talented gent called Nelson Evergreen 
add to the appeal of this charming little 
book. It comes highly recommended, and 
I’m sure many folk will eagerly await the 
further volumes Alan has promised his 
readers, ‘The Race to La Morna’ and  ‘The 
Search for the Crystal Skulls’. 
If you’d like a copy of the book you have 
several options -  ring Alan direct on 07774 
188739, or go to the website - see below -
or buy it via Amazon. It's also available on 
Kindle. 
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HANNEY GLAZED 
WINDOWS, DOORS,  

CONSERVATORIES, SOFFIT’S, FASCIA’S AND 
GUTTERING, 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS, 
GRP ROOFING 

 

OFFICE:01235 869101 
MOB:07990632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

A J Griffin Ltd 

Handmade  
Furniture 

& 
Joinery 

www.alexgriffinfurniture.com 

Tel: 01865 351555 

Mob: 07748 967083 

The Oliver Ashcombe 
Almshouses’  

Charitable Trust has 2 

ground floor houses in 
Lyford available to let. Built 

in one block, each self-
contained unit consists of a 

small bedroom, sitting 
room/kitchen area and a 

bathroom/WC.  The 
Almshouses are in a 

beautiful rural village 
location with a communal 

garden and exterior parking 
but no services are 

provided and there is no 
access to public transport. 
 Terms of the charity state 
that tenants are to be from 
the local area, “elderly, and 

of good character.”  For 
more information, please 

contact trustees John Gunn 
01235 868 329  

or Caroline Milne  
01235 867495.   

References required. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cornwall
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Penzance
http://www.alexgriffinfurniture.com/

